#### DRAFT

PTO Minutes from: 3/5/18



#### In Attendance:

Laura Thomas - President, Jenny Montgomery - Co-Secty, V.P., Tom Mullally - Sports Boosters and Post Prom, Melinda Roberts - Assistant Principal, Melissa Laskey - Teacher Appreciation, Eva Johnson

Meeting commenced at 7:00 p.m.

#### Welcome and Introductions

### **Student Council Report**

Mary Webb was representing for Student Council. She reported on what each grade was involved with. Freshman: The Freshman student council has been volunteering at Rosewood Senior center.

Sophomores: The Sophomore class as been working on the silent auction that will take place before Mr. SCN. This event takes place in the auditorium foyer and provides seed money for next year's prom.

Juniors: Juniors are busy working on the Mr. SCN show that will be held, Thursday March 22nd. They are also working on prom. This year's theme is A Night in Paris.

Seniors: The senior sunset breakfast has changed venues this year and is to be held at the Q Center in St. Charles.

Student Council is looking for PTO help with both Mr. SCN and Prom ticket sales.

## President's Report

The PTO has had a busy February. We have submitted a basket for the Greater Education Foundation fundraiser. Our basket's theme is "Entertainment". Butter Braids are in full swing. The sales end this Friday the 9th of March. We have reached our goal. The Senior Scholarship ends on March 29th.

The PTO is looking for chair positions for next year. Please let the board know if you have anyone who is interested in any position. Lots of the committees are a one time deal and wouldn't be too time consuming. All empty positions will be described in the PTO March newsletter.

Laura gave the Treasurer's report. Most of the February action was Butter Braid deposits. We also had a \$40.00 deposit from Amazon Smiles

## Principal's Report

Melinda Robert reported that February was a very busy month for North. Last Saturday, North hosted the Team Polaris Project Dance. It was a great success with over 300 people attending. All proceeds of the dance will be donated to charities. Mr. SCN is getting ready to happen. March 22nd. Next week, Unsung Heroes will have their awards breakfast. 73 North students will receive this award. They have been nominated by a teacher for a self-less act. Judge Clint Hull will be the keynote speaker for the event. Shrek the Musical is this year's spring Musical. It will be held the last weekend in April. Summer school will be hosted at North this year. It's on-line now and registration is open. Tom Mullally asked about

the Parkland shootings and what has North been doing in the aftershock of that event. Principal Roberts said the SCN has been reviewing all their protocols for safety and security. They will also be performing drills in the next couple of weeks. The administration is aware of the upcoming walk-out and while not supporting the walk-out, they will do their best to make sure that it happens in a safe manner and will provide for the general safety of the students.

### **Committee Chair Reports**

**Post Prom** - Tom Mullally. Prom organizing is in full swing and going well. The theme this year is Harry Potter. The theme seems to be very popular and lots of kids are involved. The next post prom meeting is next week, March 12th at 6:30 at Christ Community Church. Tom working hard on all the details.

**Teacher Appreciation**- Melissa Laskey. Melissa presented the Teacher appreciation plan. The theme will be "There is a little bit of magic in every teacher".

Monday - mints
Tuesday - breakfast
Wednesday - Honey Duke treats
Thursday - Gift cards for all the teachers
Friday - Luncheon

They are working with Abbe Gunnink on the sign-up genius. They want to start as soon as possible since the are asking for a lot of donations.

Meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m.

The next PTO meeting is Monday, April 2nd at 7:00 p.m. in the LRC.

# Please join us!!

The Executive Board met before the meeting and reviewed and approved February Financial Statements.